
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

January 27, 2022 
 

Via First Class Mail 
 

Mr. James Floyd 

No. 0900884 

Tarrant County Jail 

100 N. Lamar 
Ft. Worth, TX 76156 

 

Re: Texas Forensic Science Commission (“TFSC”) Complaint No. 21.70, Floyd, James (UNTHSC; 

Forensic Biology/DNA) 

Dear Mr. Floyd, 

At its January 21, 2022 quarterly meeting, commissioners voted to dismiss the referenced complaint 

because no evidence to support the blanket allegation that laboratory analysts fabricated evidence and/or the 

forensic DNA analysis associated with your case. To consider such an allegation, more substantive 

information concerning the alleged action should be submitted for consideration by commissioners. 

 
Enclosed please find a copy of the TFSC’s Final Report related to a complaint filed by former Ft. 

Worth Police Department Crime Laboratory DNA analyst, Trisa Crutcher (TFSC Complaint No. 20.47). 
The complaint was filed on the eve of a pretrial hearing held in the case, The State of Texas v. James Floyd, 

Cause No. 1494376D, 369th Judicial District Court of Tarrant County, Texas. 

 

Thank you. 

 

Sincerely, 

                    Robert Smith 

Robert Smith 
Senior Staff Attorney 

 
RS/mka 
Encl. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 


